
I think even before COVID was there. You 
know, the shift to digital there's the direct-
to-consumer shift. So, I think there's lots of 
upstarts and, you know, new business 
models, everything is reshaping. So, I think 
COVID just honestly puts some things a bit 
more on steroids and force things through 
even faster than I think many of us thought 
would happen. But I'd say it's always 
interesting.

Tom Jessen (01:33):

Yeah. And it's a big field because you are 
responsible for digital marketing, but that's 
also a big field. You have the social media, 
you have online video, podcasting, you 
name it. What is for you the most important 
transformation with the most impact at the 
moment?

Blake Cahill (01:53):

Yeah, I would say the most important thing 
is to ensure you're delivering the best 
customer experience on any platform, 
whether you own it whether you earn it or 
whether you pay for it. I think differentiating 
yourself as a brand is about, yeah, making 
sure you deliver the best experience and, 
and deliver to your brand promise. I think 
that's most critical.

Tom Jessen (02:17):

Okay. Joy, How does marketing look like in 
the new normal new normal?

UNLOCKING CONTINUOUS 
MARKETING VALUE TO 
DRIVE GROWTH

Tom Jessen (00:11):

Hello everybody. And welcome to The New 
Insiders we are back after the holiday 
season. So, hello and welcome back. Happy 
new year! Also to my guests of today, 
because we are talking about the 
transformation of marketing in this episode 
of The New Insiders. With me here in 
Amsterdam is Blake, Blake Cahill from Royal 
Phillips. Welcome.

Blake Cahill (00:42):

Thank you.

Tom Jessen (00:42):

And Joy is also with us. He's from Accenture, 
from London, I think. Joy, welcome.

Joy Bhattacharya (00:51):

Hi, thank you so much for having me here.

Tom Jessen (00:53):

Okay, welcome. Nice to have you marketing 
is in a transformation Blake, is that because 
of COVID, or is it always in transformation, 
marketing?

Blake Cahill (01:04):
Yeah, I think marketing is always in 
transformation. 
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Joy Bhattacharya (02:24):

Yeah, I think it's a, it's quite similar to what 
Blake just mentioned, but for me, I think 
never more has there been a need for 
marketing to be more authentic, more 
digital, more effective and more efficient at 
the same time because of the changes to 
consumer behavior that COVID has brought 
in. Not only on how brands think about 
engaging with consumers, but also how 
brands think about cultivating talent to 
deliver those.

Tom Jessen (03:00):

Can you give an example?

Joy Bhattacharya (03:02):
So, what I mean by that is, as Blake and I 
would certify, we have been forever on 
digital is coming, make sure that digital is 
part of your ways of working and be, you 
know, really impressed on what digital first 
means. But what COVID did was that if there 
was no digital shock for consumers to go 
and actually buy your products, brands that 
did not have a digital shop really suffered the 
impact of not having an outlet where not 
because consumers didn't like the brand, 
they didn't find a way to physically go or 
virtually go and interact with the product. 

So, then it became a necessity and a means 
of survival. And hence, that's what I think you 
know, we call it new normal marketing or 
what COVID has done is accelerated the 
things that we were talking about and almost 
made a strategic imperative to say, guys, 
let's focus on this to make a trio.

Tom Jessen (04:00):

Yeah. Do you agree?

Blake Cahill (04:02):
Yeah, absolutely. I think companies that were 
leading from a digital-first perspective and 
also, I think having the direct connection and 
relationship with our customers customer 
engagement, I think becomes really, really 
critical. 

And I think this has put in even more onus on 
having that direct relationship with the 
customer. And then, yeah, hopefully if you've 
had a digital first strategy, like joy was saying 
you had some where to bring them to and 
some way to keep that engagement going. 
And I think in a lot of industries and sectors, 
if you didn't have that yeah. Your, your, your 
arms and arms and legs were chopped off 
because if you only had a physical location 
and that was closed, then what do you do? 
So, I think is really critical.

Tom Jessen (04:47):

Yeah. So, it's more and more moving in a 
digital direction. What are the key enablers?

Blake Cahill (04:53):

Yeah, I think there are so many key enablers 
actually and, and capabilities required. You 
know, you can go across the entire customer 
journey and actually we've organized 
ourselves in my teams around that journey 
from, you know, how we acquire people and 
bring them in from a traffic perspective to 
ensuring that once they're in we deliver the 
best experience. And once we deliver the 
best experience if they want something, how 
we get them that fulfilled, and then 
afterwards how we manage their life cycle 
from a loyalty and customer lifetime value or 
service perspective, my teams are actually 
all organized in tribes to deliver that. And I 
think if you really think of the capabilities 
required in order to deliver that from a 
world-class perspective, if you're not really 
organized that way to manage the customer 
journey, then I think it makes it harder to 
deliver on it. 



Tom Jessen (05:52):

Phillips that's interesting. It's an old 
company, so for example, years ago, 
marketing was totally different. What 
transformation do you see in your company?

Blake Cahill (06:05):

Yeah, I would say, Phillips is a, it's a young 
company: 130 years, 130 years proud. And I 
think at the heart of Phillips is innovation and 
technology. And that's always been the core 
of Phillips, whether it was, you know, 
inventing new equipment in health systems 
and inventing the CD player. All these 
different innovations over time, lighting, 
Phillips has invented. It's been a, I'll call it, 
very product-centric company. Versus I 
would say some other organizations; 
something that comes in a red can, for 
instance, that's had the same formula for 
about the same amount of time as Phillips. 
They're a marketing company with that 
recipe, right. We've been a product 
company. We've had a very big marketing 
transformation to be able to not just bring 
new product to market, but how we bring it. 
So, I think that organizations are having to 
reinvent themselves because products are 
becoming connected products, aren't just 
products anymore. Sometimes they're 
services, sometimes they're solutions. So 
how you bring that all to bear is a bit more 
complicated than a product in a box on a 
shelf. Right.

Tom Jessen (07:24):

But I think that the change the last years, 
because I think 40 years ago, it was that the 
example you mentioned, like the box and the 
customer can diet.

Blake Cahill (07:34):
Yeah, absolutely. It's completely changed. 

I think the go-to market and the way in which 
the landscape has changed. Look. Before, 
the brand could say whatever it wanted 
against the consumer or customer, believe 
them now. What is the first thing people do, 
they look at the ratings and review, right? So, 
the power is with the customer, and if you 
don't bring really amazing things, then the, 
consumer's the one that rates you. Right. 
And you need to have that completely in 
order, and to have, you know, 4.5 stars in 
order to convince consumers that you're 
have the best thing.
Tom Jessen (08:10):

Joy, this is a beautiful example. We talked 
about Phillips. Can you give an example of 
an industry that stand out for you?

Joy Bhattacharya (08:19):

Yeah, sure. If I may, I want to quickly touch 
on those enablers also, right, as a jump-off 
point because we've been doing a lot of work 
across brands and for us, we see seven key 
enablers that stand out in some shape or 
form. And you know, the first one as Blake 
alluded to is this whole notion of brand 
experience, which I think is a combination of 
strategy, brand creative and purpose all 
coming together. And that is what really sets 
it apart, makes it differentiated. But then 
there are six others that come up, which is 
about how do I distribute content in a way 
that it is relevant, personalized, and is fit for 
purpose across the right channels. The 
second one is around my whole campaign 
strategy and what's the right media to use to 
drive that effectively. The third one is around 
platforms and, you know, there's a, how do I 
make sure that I can orchestrate my 
technology to do what I want and 
communicate in the best way possible. To go 
into the fourth one, it’s about the power of 
insights that is allowing me to figure out: 
‘What does my customer really want and 
how do I tailor my proposition, my product, 
or my service to that? 



The fifth one is around talent, often 
understated, but in a shifting world, it's all 
about, ‘Do I have the right talent with the 
right skills?’ And then the last one, which is 
around demand generation, increasingly 
more marketeers being tasked with growth 
and demand. 

So, these are the seven that I thought would 
be a build on some of the things that we see 
as enablers or areas to deep dive on. And I 
think the industry, that at least I've seen, is 
you might have all heard of Robin Hood 
investing. And in the COVID times, one of the 
big things that's been there is this bunch of 
millennials and everything in their spare 
time. What else can we start to be doing too? 
And I've really seen how financial services 
firms, especially the upstarts that are coming 
in, you know. I mean, it started with the 
Monzos and so on, but I'd like to call out 
Robin Hood and Trading 212. They are so 
easy to use experiences that allow me to 
engage in what is a complicated investment 
trading types of audio. And just by the sheer 
adoption of so many people who are like, 
yeah, I've got $10 to spend or £10 to spend, 
let me go and get in some fractional shares. 
And just making that easy, enjoyable, 
authentic is really showing as to how, you 
know, you are taking advantage of where 
people want to engage with and then 
tailoring your marketing service strategy 
around that. So, I just thought I would call 
that out as a, one of the areas that I'm seeing 
simply by the adoption and the reviews and 
how people now feel a previous complicated 
area into something simple.

Tom Jessen (11:17):

Okay. That's beautiful. Thank you. Thanks. 
Thanks for that joy you Phillips also follow 
industries and companies with, with, with a 
lot of good examples. Can you give and 
mention an example of an industry of a 
company that does it right?

Blake Cahill (11:33):

Yeah. I mean, I wouldn't say there's a little bit 
more of a personal context than directly 
following it for Phillips, but one of the 
industries I've been fascinated watching 
transform is the 400-year-old auction 
houses, right. Okay. 

Sotheby's and Christie's for instance, which 
heavily rely, you know, a live auction with 
people physically sitting there and some 
people calling in from phones because they 
want to be anonymous. But you know, we're 
talking big sales where, you know, a half a 
trillion dollars of art is sold two or three times 
a year. I mean, who would have thought that 
they could move that same amount of 
money, the same volume of these major 
artworks or whatever online and, you know, 
be selling still, you know, hundreds of 
millions of dollars of artwork completely 
anonymously online. So, I I'm fascinated that 
that hasn't collapsed without a physical 
presence. 

That one for me is a, is a more of a personal 
one than directly correlated to Phillips. We 
have competitors across lots of our different 
categories. And I would say, you know the 
transformation of business models and 
people, you know subscription services, all 
these business model innovations really keep 
you on your toes because they don't have 
any legacy. They don't have any, you know, 
they almost start with a blank sheet of paper. 
They always start digital first, I think to Joy's 
point data and insights, if you're not putting 
that front and center. And then it isn't a, you 
know, every quarter, every, you know, half a 
year, every year type of thing, how do you 
bring data and insights, you know, daily, 
even hourly data to, you know, how you're 
evolving your product, your marketing, your 
whatever. It may be. That's one thing that 
digital spins off is reams of data, but have 
you set yourself up as an organization to 
ingest it and, you know, create a flywheel of 
learning?



Tom Jessen (13:32):

Yeah. We also have questions from the 
audience, but first let's move on to 
ecosystems joy. What is the relationship 
between a company like Phillips or another 
company and the ecosystems and other 
partners?

Joy Bhattacharya (13:47):

Yeah, I think, you know, we all say that we 
are in a really networked economy, a service 
economy and ecosystem economy. It's really 
important that brands take advantage of the 
ecosystem. And this is not just with Phillips, 
but really pretty much whether it is the likes 
of the established technology players like 
Google, Apple, Amazon, who are 
continuously innovating, or it's the 
ecosystem of your partners. Because I think 
collectively, there is a desire in the 
ecosystem to create something unique. And 
I still feel that you know, brands in there have 
such a distinct unique position because 
there's heritage, there's loyalty that coupled 
with some of the power that the ecosystem 
can provide, allows brands to amplify their 
position with customers, right. Because 
customers are always, you know, whichever 
way they like the trends, but they also like, 
you know, the assurance that they are 
dealing with a trusted brand. So that's why I 
think brands are in a unique position 
because the ecosystem partners want to do 
it to create unique, meaningful experiences.

Tom Jessen (14:56):

What is the most important trend you see in 
the relationship between an ecosystem and a 
company?

Joy Bhattacharya (15:04):

It's the trend of wanting to co-create new 
things together.

And the appetite of that has hugely 
increased say, you know, even if it was 
before COVID to where things are now, 
because we are all trying to deal with 
something that has been unprecedented, 
right. So, the openness and actually, how
can we work together to overcome collective 
challenges, right? Is, is far more than before. 
So, that's one trend that I see come up quite 
a lot.

Tom Jessen (15:35):

Okay. Let's bring in the question and it's, 
especially for you from the two ladies 
Maxime and Féline.

Maxime Smeekes and Féline Mollerus 
(15:44):

Hi Joy and Blake, we're Maxime and Philly, 
digital analysts for Accenture Interactive's 
practice in the Netherlands. And we have a 
question for you. Phillips is gradually 
changing its focus from being a product-
centered company to a more user-centered 
company. We can imagine that this requires 
not only a marketing transformation, but also 
a different product development approach. 
We'd like to know: How Philips intends to 
position itself as both a B2B supplier, you 
know, hospitals and B2C directly to 
consumers? Our question is, do you aim to 
achieve personalization through the product 
itself or in the way that you engage with the 
user? Thank you.

Blake Cahill (16:24):
Okay. Super, thank you, ladies and ladies, 
thanks for the question. Not a simple one to 
answer. I'll try to do my best try it. So, I think 
the main thing that Phillips sees itself as on 
an overall transformation journey across the 
health continuum and that spans from our 
consumer space all the way to our you know, 
health system space. 



There's a whole life cycle of preventative 
care to reactive care, to, you know, post you 
know, a hospital experience care. And, and 
we look across the entire health continuum 
and that's how we view our business. And 
we, you know, look at the product services 
and solutions that are inside that whole 
health continuum, and they aren't just 
products. Take for instance, in the 
preventative area, in our consumer space 
our pregnancy plus app, which is the world's 
most downloaded app for mothers and 
fathers around the world in 50 some 
countries. Where people learn for the nine 
months before a child is born different 
things. So, there we built a huge 
engagement platform with mothers and 
fathers that in the preventative area, we have 
an engaging relationship with mothers and 
fathers, and then they experience 
potentially, depending on the hospital or 
whatever, other parts of our portfolio.

Tom Jessen (17:52):

Like?

Blake Cahill (17:52):
Like ultrasound or other pieces of 
equipment, depending upon the hospital, 
when the child is born. So, we really try to 
look more end-to-end. And certainly, also 
within our health systems portfolio, what you 
see happening is the, the complete 
transformations of how healthcare is 
delivered. COVID notwithstanding but you 
know, two services and software, data, and 
analytics powering all of this. And for 
hospitals to deliver what we call the, or what 
is called, not just us, but the whole industry, 
the quadruple aim of healthcare, which is 
efficiency, better results and outcomes for 
patients. So, we see the whole world 
transforming around preventative care to 
aftercare.

And tele-health, I would also say is a huge 
space that we see also transforming that 
even more due to COVID because of 
distance delivery of healthcare. I think 
instead of that taking 10 or 20 years to 
happen, I think that will happen, you know, 
much faster on steroids. And that's sort of 
how, you know, we, we see the 
transformation and through all of that, our 
ability, ladies, to deliver personalization in 
each one of those kinds of categories is 
really critical for us.

Tom Jessen (19:12):

We have also the balance between global 
and local. What is your opinion about that, 
Joy, to get that balance?

Joy Bhattacharya (19:21):
I mean, I think it's absolutely critical. And 
different brands and the way that they are in 
different organizations, the way that they're 
set up will associate different levels of 
importance to what needs to be globally 
mandated versus what needs to be locally 
tailored. And in my experience, it's a little bit 
of a pendulum, it swings, right. But 
irrespective of you know, what the right 
balances, I feel that there are three elements 
in there that are supremely critical to get, 
right. You need to have a set of people that 
are really good translators that can really 
identify work with the markets and 
understand, you know, what is it that we 
really try to achieve and what strategy best 
suits. You need to have some people who are 
brilliant orchestrators, who can then think 
about, yeah, these are things that are
available globally, but can be locally relevant 
and just meet the organization, machine 
work, to make it contextualize for the 
customer. And then you've got some, you 
know, a set of people that are really 
excellent communicators that can really 
translate. 



This is what is required, and this is how you 
can make it happen. So, if you get that 
balance right, between the translators, the 
orchestrators of the communicators, and I, 
you know, this is for any function, but more 
so in marketing, because you're so closer to 
the consumer. I think you get the right 
balance. And that's why brands need to think 
about these skills, right? They're not like 
domain skills, but more, I call it EQ-type 
skills. Right. And if you get that right, and 
then that allows you to achieve the right 
balance between global and local.

Tom Jessen (20:57):

And everybody is looking for the right 
balance. Have you got an example of a 
company who found the right balance?

Blake Cahill (21:06):
I think all companies, it's a con I agree with 
joy. It's a pendulum always swinging either, 
you know, some organizations have too 
much centralized things and you have to put 
it back out more local and some places, 
things are so local that you don't have the 
efficiencies or scale. I would say there's one 
big trend I would also highlight here is, is 
that I think digital platforms, as well as some 
segments of consumers are very similar 
minus the color of their skin, the languages 
and their physical locations. I do think on 
global platforms, global digital platforms, 
you can centralize a lot more and execute 
more horizontally.
And that's something we're experimenting 
with as well. And I think that gives you the 
ability to drive efficiency. What I would say 
also, we'll probably never change is there's 
always local insight. You need to local insight 
and we, we do this quite a bit, and it's why, 
for instance, we have products that in one 
market are actually a soup maker in Asia, but 
in other markets, they do different things like 
make pasta, but the core technology is very 
similar, but the local insight isn’t.

So, you make a local insight, you position the 
product differently, but it's core. Maybe the 
ingredients are very much the same. Now 
you're not going to get that insight if you're 
trying to do that from halfway across the 
world. So, but I do think you know, it's all 
about finding that balance and to Joy's point, 
you need, you know, a core COE with 
expertise and excellence and you need really 
good local executor's and finding that 
balance. I think it depends on the topic.

Tom Jessen (23:06):

In the previous episode of The New Insiders 
was my guest Peter Oldengarm. She is a 
managing director at Cyberveilig Nederland. 
And we talked about a lot of things, privacy, 
but also about marketing. And she has this 
question:

Petra Oldengarm (23:24):

As I understand it, marketing is now reliant 
on data and big data. And in this data, there's 
a lot of information that's about privacy of 
persons. And this privacy is nowadays 
protected by the European GDPR regulation. 
And I was wondering how, from a marketing 
perspective, how do you this need for all this 
data, and you want to use all this data? And 
on the other hand, the fact that you also 
have your own responsibility as a sector to 
make sure that you protect the data of 
individual people.

Tom Jessen (23:59):

We talked about it a little bit earlier in this 
episode, but Joy, let's start with you.

Joy Bhattacharya (24:06):
Yeah. So, I think for me there are three 
elements that every marketeer needs to be 
aware of on this. One is being very clear 
about how the data is going to be used and 
what's the value exchange for that.



Right? So, whether you know, so that is 
around permission-based marketing. I think 
that the second element of that would be 
really being clear internally about how to use 
that data and ensuring that it adheres to 
well-established guidelines and the third 
point. And, I would emphasize a lot on this is 
that if the value exchange and the guidelines 
are clear, it's a lot about ensuring that that 
data is safe and protected because, you 
know, as we get more and more digital and 
as consumers start to trust organizations 
with data, safeguarding that data and using 
it for the right things and preventing it from 
hacks, it's going to be absolutely important
for establishing an organization's credibility.

Blake Cahill (25:14):
Yeah. I would say at the core, your brand is 
built around trust, right. And always, always, 
and that extends to data and extends to 
privacy. I believe that if you are not 
managing privacy and compliance and data 
properly, yeah. Then you're going to have a 
big problem with your brand and with brand 
trust. And we've seen number of numerous 
examples when that hasn't exactly worked 
out. Right. At Phillips, of course, we're in the 
health field. So, you're highly concerned 
with data from that perspective. And I think 
actually a number of the regulations help 
keep the industry in check. Now, it'd be great 
if every industry, every brand... 
We didn't need a GDPR from a European 
commission or the new legislations in 
California that are happening, and 
everybody was just self-guided and 
protected data, but we need it. And I think in 
a way, it helps. Cause it ensures that 
everyone's data is being held up to these 
standards. And if you want out, you have to
flush it out of the systems. And I think also 
for all marketers, like we started talking 
about this is a good topic for maybe take it to 
another person but is preparing for a cookie 
list future.

There's actually a bit of data that we are able 
to access right now, which will not be there 
in the future in the cookie-less world. So, I'm 
with Joy. I think it, at the core of consumer 
trust, consumer engagement and brand 
reputation are data and privacy.

Tom Jessen (27:03):

Our next episode is about inclusive 
technology and how our technology can 
help to solve challenges in the society. You 
have a question for our next guest Blake.

Blake Cahill (27:17):

Yeah, I do. My question for the next guest on 
this topic is and I think a lot of brands are 
grappling with this right now, is how do you 
build a global infrastructure of technology 
and to this point to manage data privacy, et 
cetera, but then have a copy in China. And 
because of the Chinese firewall, because the 
platforms are different how do you find that 
balance between, I'll call it global tools and 
the things that you want to have inside of 
China behind that firewall and the selection 
of like-for-like pieces in China. So, you can 
manage data and privacy and different 
things that have to stay inside the firewall. 
That would be my question to the next guest 
is you know, what's their view on, on, on 
what's the perfect way to do that.

Tom Jessen (28:08):

Okay. It's interesting because China is also 
very important, for example, Alibaba cloud is 
still here, so that's also a very important 
topic. Okay. Thank you for that question. 
Famous last words for joy. What would you 
like to say to our audience about this 
subject?

Joy Bhattacharya (28:28):
What I would like to kind of just indicate is 
that I think we are in a completely new world 
and a new normal world.



And I think with that, it allows us some 
opportunities to challenge the status school 
and get new ways of working in. And I think 
we should take that as an opportunity for 
pushing through some of the things that we 
feel are really important in driving that 
perineal trust between brands and 
consumers.

Tom Jessen (28:56):

That's beautiful. Thank you very much, Joy, 
for joining us here today in The New Insiders. 
Thank you. And thank you very much, Blake, 
to come by bike from Phillips to our studio.

Blake Cahill (29:10):

Very welcome. Thank you, Tom, for hosting 
us.

Tom Jessen (29:13):

Thank you very much for joining us. And we 
are back in two weeks with our next episode. 
Have a nice day.
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